


January 23, 2004 

Fred R. Silvester, Esq.

Silvester & Conroy

230 South 500 East

Suite 590

Salt Lake City, Utah 84102

Dear Mr. Silvester:


I represent Ginger Warbis. This will respond to your letter of January 16, 2004 addressed to Ms. Warbis and Fornits.com.


Fornits hosts several internet sites.  The site concerned with the Teen Help Industry describes itself as an “uncensored, unmoderated forum where all viewpoints are both welcome and fair game for debate. It's a snap-shot of the Teen Help industry. Some days it's inspiring and heart-warming. Other day's it's pretty damned ugly.”  I think that is a pretty good description.  If you believe that Ms. Warbis has personally published any statements that are defamatory in any manner please let me know. I will review them with her.  If your concerns are with views that others have set forth on this forum please let me know any case that would make Fornits responsible for those views.  

As I read your letter it seems to ignore fundamental first amendment principles that can be found in the United States Constitution. In addition, your threat of a Utah lawsuit against a citizen of Pennsylvania ignores fundamental jurisdictional principles under even the most expansive notions of due process.

Your letter makes reference to a lawsuit that has been filed in Florida and which names Ms. Warbis as a defendant. Please be assured that the Florida case is and will continue to be vigorously defended by Florida counsel and by me and that Ms. Warbis will not be scared out of engaging in protected speech by frivolous lawsuits, wherever they are filed.

Your letter also makes reference to your client’s history of success in defending against lawsuits filed against it in Utah and of thousands of saved families. I have no reason to doubt your representation with respect to your client’s successful defense of lawsuits filed against it and I, of course, have no idea whether those cases were meritorious. I do know that one’s families, and sometimes one parent’s “savior” can be another family or parent’s “private jailer” and that vigorous public debate of the good and the bad done by the facilities WWASP operates is in the public interest.

One of the wonderful things about the internet is that it encourages democracy and the free expression of opinions. Since you have gratuitously championed your clients’ perspective in your letter I feel free to champion mine. I believe that Ginger Warbis’ websites have done a wonderful public service for which she should be congratulated.  They have provided a voice for the previously unheard victim’s of the last generation’s rehab centers. They offer alternative viewpoints for parents scared about their children’s conduct today.  They encourage people to be cynical about those who offer simple formulaic solutions to complex problems.

Please be assured that if you file a lawsuit in an effort to prevent Ms. Warbis from engaging in protected speech that I will be the first but not the last pro bono lawyer prepared to put your client to its proofs.




Very truly yours, 




MEDVIN & ELBERG

PE:md


BY: PHILIP ELBERG

cc: Ms. Ginger Warbis

